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Purpose:

To provide guidelines for transactions by college employees or departments with students, other employees or the college itself.

Policy:

· As a general rule, it is inappropriate for college employees to require or encourage students, other employees or the college itself to purchase a good or service directly from the employee or a department that doesn’t, as a regular part of its business sell items to students.  Such goods or services may include, but are not limited to, travel, textbooks, technology or other course related fees/subscriptions. 
 In certain, de minimis situations, it is appropriate for the employee to request voluntary participation in a joint recreational endeavor.  Ideally, collection of money for such events should be anonymous.  It is not appropriate, however, to require or encourage participation when the good or service is offered directly by the employee.

 In cases where such a direct, required or encouraged transaction is deemed unavoidable, the employee must refer the transaction to the Vice President for Finance and Planning (or designee) for decision. 
